43rd Bishopstown Scout Troop Diary

With the evenings closing in and the days getting colder, outdoor

activities get more challenging for the scouts. On the Weekend of

the 22nd – 24th October eight scouts and four venturers of the 43rd

Bishopstown Scout troop participated in the Sionnach Challenge

on the Galtee Mountains. Despite the arduous conditions the

Sionnach Challenge is a great opportunity to meet scouts from

other parts of the country, share experiences and assist one another

to survive. On the first evening the scouts set up camp on the

northern foothills of the Galtees close to Rossadrehid, at 300

metres elevation. Early Saturday morning scouts moved camp

to the shore of Lough Dineen at a height of 315 metres. Once

the new camp was set up the scouts set out in groups of four to

hike 14KM hike across the Galtees from east to west climbing

mounts Farbreaga (724m) and Greenane (824m). Temperatures

dropped fast and the fog closed in, forcing the scouts to rely on

instinct as well as their navigation skills to make their way. Four

Bishopstown scouts (Denis O’Donovan; David O’Neill; John

Spillane; Ruadhan Curran Hayes) made it to the top of Galtybeg

(799m), before being forced to turn back. The route back to camp

took them past Lough Borheen (473m) and Lough Muskry (491m).

That night the scouts feasted by Lake Dineen on spaghetti with

frankfurters in carbonara sauce. A truly delightful feed when you

are cold, hungry and have to cook for yourself by a campfire. That

night all slept soundly in their tents by the lake with temperatures

dropping to -5C. On Sunday all scouts climbed Knockastakeen

(583m) before breaking camp and heading for home.

On Sunday 21st November 2010, the venturers and scouts of

the 43rd Bishopstown scout troop set out to climb Mangerton

North in County Kerry. Ably lead by Daithi Clayton the scouts

left the beaten track and headed across open bogland for Lough

Garragarry, then climbed up the horses glen; stopping for lunch

close to Lough Erhogh. With their engines replenished the scouts

began the steep ascent of Mangerton North (782m). As they

climbed visibility was lost as scouts were surrounded by freezing

fog. Walking past the small lake the Scouts realised they were

climbing uphill towards Mangerton instead of downhill to the

Devils Punch Bowl. Backtracking to the small lake the scouts

held an emergency meeting to decide on where they were, and

which way they should go to descend the mountain. Deciding to

head north west, the scouts hit a trail that took them down to the

Devils Punch Bowl. Travelling further downhill out of the fog the

Lakes of Killarney appeared in the distance and then the town

of Killarney itself. An hour later and the scouts were back where

they started. Everyone had learned the importance of bringing a

good map, a compass and most important of all the development

of a sense of where you are going. You never know when the fog

might close in. Because of the bogland many scouts had to change

clothes before sitting into once clean cars for the drive back to

Cork.

In other activities the scouts completed the 6 part wall climbing

taster session at the Mardyke sports arena. Many thanks to Eoin

and the crew at the mardyke wall for all of their help. Many scouts

continue to participate in the badminton taster sessions being run

by the Bishopstown Badminton Club. Three scouts – Aidan Pierse,

Mark Lingwood and Eoin Cassidy are continuing with the rowing

taster sessions being offered by the Cork Rowing Club.

The introduction of the ONE programme continues and all

scouts and venturers have received their guide books. Sales of

the Scouts “Twelve days of Christmas” tickets went very well.

Thank you to all the people of Bishopstown and surrounding areas

who supported the scouts selling these tickets. All of the funds

generated go straight back into scouting.

Finally the Beavers participated in the Santa Parade from Liam

Lynch Park to the Wilton Shopping Centre.
